## **PSLU Committee**

From: HMichel1@hawaii.rr.com

Sent: Sunday, February 14, 2021 3:43 PM

To: PSLU Committee

Subject: Kaanapali 2020 - Testimony for Council Planning and Sustainable Land Use Committee

Attachments: Kaanapali 2020 - Testimony for Council Planning and Sustainable Land Use Committee - February 18, 2021.pdf

Aloha Councilmember Tamara Paltin

I have attached my written testimony , for the upcoming planning meeting.

Mahalo for your time

Mike

## pslu.committee@mauicounty.us

Honorable Tamara Paltin, Chair Planning and Sustainable Land Use Committee (PSLU) Maui County Council 200 S. High Street Wailuku. Hawaii 96793

Dear Council Member Paltin and Members of the PSLU Committee:

I am a resident of West Maui and I am writing to request that the PLSU Committee respect the community planning effort for the Kā'anapali 2020 (K2020) Master Plan development and adopt land use designations that are consistent with the community's vision for K2020.

I have participated in the K2020 community planning effort and have attended many meetings throughout the years. I have always appreciated the openness and willingness of Kaanapali Land Management Corp. (KLMC) in welcoming the community to participate and for listening to what we had to say. Unfortunately, in recent years, I have not been available to attend meetings due to my work schedule and work at the family farm. I am a full-time employee at the Westin Maui Resort & Spa in Kaanapali and also farm whenever I am not working at the hotel. Although I am not able to attend meetings, I do support the vision for K2020.

The K2020 Master Plan was developed over a period of more than 20 years. KLMC engaged and encouraged us to establish the vision for land use planning, and represents what the community needs for future generations.

Thank you for the opportunity to submit written testimony.

Sincerely,

Mike Bunyard

Buryard